
Annex 2 
 

 
Call for expressions of interest as a Member of the Interim Steering 
Committee of the IUCN Climate Crisis Commission 
 
Background 
 
In September 2021, at the IUCN World Conservation Congress in Marseilles, IUCN 
members agreed to initiate the establishment of a new IUCN Commission on the Climate 
Crisis, tasking the IUCN Council with appointing an Interim Chair (IC) and establishing an 
Interim Steering Committee (ISC) for the Commission.  (WCC-2021-Res-110) 
The aim of the new Commission is to mobilise and coordinate the Union and engage with 
Regional and National IUCN Committees and broader civil society efforts to reduce 
greenhouse gas emissions and adapt to climate change based on the best available 
scientific evidence coming from the IPCC and taking into account the actions and initiatives 
that are developed in the UNFCCC through the Global Climate Action Agenda. 
The IUCN Council invites IUCN members and members of IUCN Commissions to send in 
expressions of interest from individuals who meet the criteria below for members of the 
Interim Steering Committee by 13:00 UTC on 28 April 2022. 
Once appointed, the Interim Chair will, with the support of the Bureau and in accordance 
with the criteria defined for the membership of the ISC, propose to Council the candidates for 
membership of the ISC at the latest by 30 June 2022, taking into account the expressions of 
interest received, with a view to Council appointing them by 31 July 2022. Expressions of 
Interest received through this call will be made available to the Interim Chair, who will 
consider them in view of preparing a list of ISC nominees to Council. 
The IC and ISC will be requested to develop draft terms of reference for the Commission by 
15 October 2022 for Council’s consideration. 
The term of the ISC members will be until the end of the next IUCN World Conservation 
Congress in 2025, subject to Regulations 73 and 73bis. 
 
 
Criteria 
 
Candidates wishing to be considered as a member of the Interim Steering Committee of the 
Climate Crisis Commission should possess the following attributes: 
 
• Technical qualification and in particular possess the necessary knowledge and 

documented expertise in climate science, policy and action, including issues 
concerning mitigation, adaptation and climate resilient development, and the role of 
nature-based solutions in these 
 

Other factors which the Interim Chair and Council will take into account during the selection 
process: 
 
• Diversity of points of view  
• Geographic representation 
• Gender equity and the inclusion of the vital voices of Indigenous Peoples and Youth 
 
 

https://portals.iucn.org/library/sites/library/files/resrecfiles/WCC_2020_RES_110_EN.pdf


Expressions of interest should be sent to the IUCN President president@iucn.org by 28 April 
2022, and must include: 

1. the candidate’s response to the above criteria 
2. an up-to-date CV 
3. a declaration of any relevant interests (to manage (potential) conflict of interests) 
4. confirmation of the candidate’s commitment to dedicate the time necessary serve in 

the Interim Steering Committee 
 

mailto:president@iucn.org
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